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Dear Dave Prentis

I am shocked and angry at the treatment of four Unison branch officers in London.

These are Glenn Kelly (NEC member and Bromley branch secretary), Onay Kasab (Greenwich branch secretary), Suzanne Muna (Housing Corporation branch secretary), and Brian Debus, Hackney branch chair.)

I am extremely angry having found out that the four have been found guilty of producing a leaflet which “gave racist offence to members” and that they “attacked the integrity of the Standing Orders Committee”. Their “punishment” is to be banned from office for three years ! 

To find four members who have always opposed, fought and campaigned against racism of effectively being racist themselves is not only outrageous but a terrible accusation for these four unison members to have to bear. Such a racist slur is bound to cause difficulties in the future, especially when working and applying for jobs in the public sector. Why were the four charged with giving “racist offence” when the investigation concluded that it was “satisfied that there was no racial intent” ?

This has provoked anger and outrage both within Unison and in the wider trade union movement. The priority of every union should be to defend its members from job losses, reduced hours and worse conditions which are being foisted on workers during this recession. The bosses protect their profits and are in turn backed by New Labour by bailing out the banks and expecting ordinary workers to pay the price for this capitalist crisis.

However the Unison bureaucracy is instead narrowly focused on silencing any opposition to the Unison leadership, especially socialists with a track record of fighting for their members. 

I am urging you to remove the charges and support these much respected and hard working activists instead of attacking them.

Yours sincerely

CC: Defend the Four Campaign, PO Box 858 London  

e-mail: info@stopthewitchhunt.org.uk
